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RESOLUTION 

 
CD15.R19 

 

 ESTIMATED REQUIREMENTS FOR THE SPECIAL MALARIA 

FUND OF THE PAHO 

 
 

THE 15th   DIRECTING COUNCIL, 

 

Having examined the report of the Director on the estimated requirements for the Special Malaria 

Fund of PAHO (Document CD15/6); 

Bearing in mind the efforts of the Governments to eradicate malaria in their territories in order to 

attain the objectives established in Title I of the Charter of Punta del Este and in Resolution A.2 

appended to the Charter; 

Considering that, despite the progress achieved, there are still problem areas in which the 

transmission of malaria persists and that require greater technical assistance from PAHO; 

Bearing in mind the extremely valuable voluntary contributions and is even increasing it wherever 

supplementary measures are necessary; 

Bearing in mind the extremely valuable voluntary contributions to the PAHO Special Malaria Fund 

made by certain Governments, in particular the Government of the United States of America 

through its Agency for International Development; and 



Considering that, in making regular contributions to the PAHO Special Malaria Fund, the countries 

and territories that are already completely or partly free of malaria transmission will indirectly 

protect their own areas against the reintroduction of this endemic disease, 

RESOLVES 

 

1.To take note of the amounts needed to meet the requirements of the Special Malaria Fund of 

PAHO in 1965, as indicated in Document CD15/6. 

2.To express appreciation to UNICEF for its decision to continue and even to increase its financial 

cooperation for the eradication of malaria in those countries that are in need of special assistance in 

order to interrupt transmission in areas where there are technical problems. 

3.To urge the Governments of the countries or territories that are already wholly or partly free of 

malaria to contribute regularly to the PAHO Special Malaria Fund. 

4.To again thank the Governments that have contributed to the PAHO Special Malaria Fund, 

especially the Government of the United States of America, for their continued contributions to the 

Fund [so that] the Pan American Sanitary Bureau [could] provide the technical assistance requested 

by the Governments of the Hemisphere. 

5.To again emphasize to the Governments of the Americas that malaria eradication should be 

considered an essential factor in economic development in rural areas, and that they should make 

every effort to promote the malaria campaign until eradication has been achieved. 
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